White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting

August 11, 2008

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:32 p.m. on August 18, 2008.  Roll call as follows:   Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Todd Baker, Trustee Diane Graf, Kenneth Chamberlain, Jill Mayer, and John Fry.  Invocation was given by Trustee Graf.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer McArthur to approve the minutes of the July 14, 2008 Regular Board Meeting.  Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried.  

Jill Mayer and John Fry took the floor.  They explained that the neighbor of theirs is running machines all day, every day.  She stated that he has 3 bobcats that he runs 12 hours a day/7 days a week, summer and winter.  She has been home recuperating and the neighbor is running machines constantly and it is becoming overwhelming.  They have tried talking to him, with no response.  Ken Chamberlain said he had driven by 3 times and the neighbor was not out.  Ken will try to make personal contact with him.  We also need to contact the Drain Commissioner in case this man is affecting the drain.

Ken Chamberlain gave his report.  He is still working on putting together a proposal to bring to the board to restructure our zoning and building fees.

We will need to post signs around the walking path to try to keep motorized vehicles off the path.  Repairs will be costly to the residents of the Township if motorized vehicles continue to use the path.  
We discussed the possibility of increasing wages for employees who are paid hourly.  A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to increase the hourly rate by $1.00 across the board for hourly employees that make under $11.00 per hour.  

Moved by Trustee Baker, Seconded by Treasurer McArthur to pay the bills as presented.  Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

